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Message from Mayor Cyril Kleem 
There are several ways to 
remember our loved ones. 
Memorial donations, flowers 
and services, Memorial Day.  
 
This summer Berea hosted a 
special Memorial Service for 
Vietnam veterans to remem-
ber comrades. And for the 
third year, the Cityôs Veter-
ans Outreach Office hosted a 
Community Memorial Ser-
vice at Coe Lake. We could 
write the names of our fami-

ly members, friends or pets on biodegradable lighted 
lanterns and float them on the lake. We watched as 
the waves pushed the lanterns into lake and later drift-
ed toward shore. 
 
Chaplain Willie Springer, who heads the Veterans 
Outreach Office, called the service a day of remem-
brance and celebration. And so it was.  
 
We began the Community Memorial Service to bring 
people together as a community to remember those 
who have passed on whether recently or some time 
ago. Death is a part of life. We can find comfort in the 
knowledge our loved ones lived and we had the privi-
lege of spending time with them. We can celebrate 
their lives as we mourn their loss. 
 
The Memorial Service also serves as a form of sup-
port. Weôre here for each other. Supporting each other 
helps with the healing because you find someone else 
has the same concerns, the same feelings of loss and 
grief. Other people are feeling what we are feeling. It 
can give us courage and strength.  
 
One of the Bible passages recited at the service (John 
14:1) states ñLet not your hearts be troubled.ò But of 
course they are troubled. That worry and grief can be 
eased by remembering and celebrating together. I 
have often defined Berea as a community rather than 
a city. The base word in community is ñunity.ò We 
stand together in good times and sad times regardless 
of our different faiths or backgrounds. 
 
Thanks to those who attended the Community Memo-
rial Service on Sept. 19 and to Chaplain Willie, Rev. 
Patrick Hunt and Chaplain Dave Purdy for their 
words of comfort. 
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An extended stay hotel is planned for the North End of 
Berea near North Rocky River Drive and Front Street, 
Mayor Cyril Kleem has announced. 
 

The 90 plus-room hotel would be located on a portion 
of the former Williams Ford property. It would be ad-
jacent to the Dunkinô store now under construction. 
The Williams Ford parcel is 5.3 acres. The hotel 
would use 3 of those acres. The Mayor said the re-
mainder of the land would be used for future commer-
cial development. 
 

ñSmaller projects will develop around this,ò Mayor 
Kleem said. ñThe hotel will be the anchor.ò 
 

The Mayor said the developer,  has ñconceptsò but the 
actual design ñis not set in stone at this time.ò  The 
hotel will include a swimming pool, fitness center and 
business center at 731 Front St. The developer has 
indicated that the hotel would create 10-12 new full-
time jobs and 13-15 part-time jobs with an estimated 
payroll of $360,000 to $400,000. 
 

The name of the hotel chain has not been made public 
due to ongoing negotiations. But the Mayor said the 
developer is Ohio-based and operates 35 other hotels 
in Ohio and neighboring states. 
 

Final plans for the hotel must be OKôd by City Coun-
cil and by Planning Commission. Council will be 
asked to approve the sale of the property, which is 
owned by the City, for $375,000. In 2018, the City 
entered a Memorandum of Understanding with DMark 
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Developments to market 
certain parcels of city-
owned land for commer-
cial development. DMark 
and the developer have 
signed a Letter of Intent 
to enter a purchase 
agreement. The City 
would sell the property 
to DMark, which would 
sell it to the developer. 
 

The City has agreed to a 
49 percent tax abatement for 15 years. Tax revenue 
could total $1.2 million for the first six years with 
most of that going to the Berea City School District. 
The City would receive around $570.000.  
 

Council also will be asked to approve the rebate of a 
portion of the excise tax or bed tax to the developer. 
That would amount to 1/3 of the tax during the first 
three years and İ of the tax in years four, five and six. 
 

The City will assist the developer in applying for a 
Cuyahoga County development loan.  
 

Mayor Kleem said the cost to build the hotel could be 
$6-8 million. Construction could begin early next 
year. 

amount of faith in what he 
does. This city will be well 
cared for.ò 
 

Clark joined the department 
in 1999 and was promoted 
to sergeant in 2015. He 
headed up the Community 
Engagement Unit and was 
instrumental in restarting 
the bicycle patrol unit earli-
er this year. 
 

Clark grew up in Lakewood 
and graduated from Lakewood High School.  Clark 
went on to study criminal justice at Kent State Uni-
versity and later attended the Ohio Peace Officers 
Academy in Cleveland Heights. Before joining the 
Berea Police Department, he was a basic patrol officer 
with the Cleveland Heights Police Department. 
 

With the Berea Department, Clark has been a field 
training officer and the officer in charge of the night 
shift. He worked closely with auxiliary police officers 
and with the new Veterans Security Team. 
 

In his spare time, Clark enjoys running and previously 
was a coach with the Berea Baseball Association. Ear-
lier this year, he organized a sports equipment collec-
tion for youngsters who otherwise might not be able 
to take part in various sports. 
 

Clark, his wife Laura, who is a dispatcher with the 
Avon Police Department, live in Avon with their three 
children, Noah, 8, Quinn, 7, and Dan Jr., 3.  Former 
longtime residents of Berea, they are members of St. 
Mary Catholic Church in Berea. 

An extended stay hotel is 
planned for a portion of the 
former Williams Ford property 

off Front Street. 

Sgt. Dan Clark, a 20-year veteran of the Berea Police 
Department, was sworn in as Bereaôs new chief of 
police by Mayor Cyril Kleem on Sept. 17. 
 

Clark, 42, married and the father of three children, 
said he was ñhonoredò to be selected as chief. His 
father, who had been a police officer in Lakewood for 
33 years, often told him, ñYou have to do whatôs 
right,ò Clark said. Clark said that has been a guiding 
mantra for him. 
 

Clark was sworn in at the Kiwanis Pavilion at Coe 
Lake before his family and about 100 colleagues, 
friends and City residents. Mayor Kleem said it was 
probably the largest audience the City had seen for a 
swearing-in ceremony. 
 

The Mayor advised the new chief not to view his new 
job as a promotion per se but as an opportunity. ñThe 
lowest guy on the totem pole is the one who holds 
everyone else up,ò the Mayor said. 
 

He asked residents to support Clark, especially in his 
first year as he adjusts to his new role. ñGive him pa-
tience, time and our support,ò Mayor Kleem said. 
 

The program was presided over by Rev. Patrick Hunt, 
chaplain of the Berea Police Department and pastor of 
Heritage Congregational Church. Hunt along with 
Chaplain Willie Springer of the Veterans Outreach 
Office and Dave Purdy, a chaplain with the police 
department, conducted a Laying On of Hands to bless 
Clark and to wish him and other First Responders 
well. 
 

ñI have seen (Dan Clark) in very different situations,ò 
Hunt said. ñI have learned to have a tremendous 

Hotel planned for Bereaôs North End 

Berea welcomes new police chief 

Mayor Cyril Kleem congratulates 
Police Chief Dan Clark along 
with his wife, Laura, and chil-
dren, Noah, Quinn and Dan Jr. 

Trick-or-Treat Hours 
6-8 p.m. 

Thursday, Oct. 31 
In Residential Neighborhoods 



 

 

 

The Monthly Berean is published monthly by the City of 
Berea and is distributed to residents, organizations and 
businesses in Berea. 
 

Mayor Cyril Kleem 
Linda G. Kramer, editor 

Megan Pochatek, design editor 
 

To submit information, contact: 
bereanewsletter@gmail.com or (440) 274-5608 

 

Please submit stories and information  
by the 10th of every month. 

Monthly Berean                           Page 2 

Bulk Trash Collection 
Friday, Oct. 25 
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Questions: Call Republic Services at (800) 433-1309 

Berea will collect hazardous 
waste, electronics 

 The City of Berea is collecting household hazardous 
waste, tires and unusable or outdated electronics from 8 
a.m. to 2 p.m. on Friday, Oct. 11 and Saturday, Oct. 12.  
Material can be dropped off at the Berea Service Garage, 
400 Barrett Road. 
 

A Shred Fest will be from 9 a.m. to noon on Oct. 12 only, 
or until the truck is filled. 
 

This service is for Berea residents only. Proof of residency 
is required. It is not open to businesses. 
 

These household materials will be accepted: 
Oil or solvent-based paint, sealers, primers or coatings 
(aerosol or liquid), varnishes, polyurethanes, shellacs, 
paint thinner, mineral spirits, turpentine, pesticides, herbi-
cides, fungicides, caustic household cleaners, pool chemi-
cals, automotive fluids, motor oil, adhesives, roof tar, 
driveway sealer, kerosene, gasoline, lighter fluid.  
Four-foot-long T-8 and T-12 fluorescent light bulbs will 
be accepted.  
 

Tires from passenger cars also will be accepted. Tires 
must be 20 inches or less with no rims. There is a limit of 
two tires per household. No large truck, motorcycle or 
bicycle tires will be accepted. 
 

These materials will NOT be accepted: 
Latex paint, all batteries, explosives, propane tanks, gun 
powder, ammunition, flares, medical waste, pharmaceuti-
cals, medicine, radioactive waste (smoke detectors), mer-
cury vapor light bulbs or appliances. 
 

Latex paint is comprised mainly of water. It can be solidi-
fied by placing cat litter in the can. Once the litter is ab-
sorbed, the can may be placed in the blue rubbish contain-
er for disposal. 
 

These electronics will be accepted: 
Desktops, towers, laptops, computer monitors, keyboards 
and peripherals, printers, modems, tablets, e-readers, tele-
com devices, networking equipment, cables, cell phones 
and video game systems. 
 

NO TELEVISIONS. TV sets are very difficult and expen-
sive to recycle. Residents can pay a fee to recycle a TV 
via a private e-waste recycler or put the television out for 
the scheduled monthly bulk trash collection day. 
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Recycling Tip of the Month 
Recycle Grass Clippings 

Recycling grass clippings is easy. Leaving cut grass on the 
lawn allows the decomposing grass to return nutrients to 
the soil and that can lead to a richer, fuller lawn. Home-
owners who prefer to collect the grass clippings can place 
them in paper lawn waste bags to be recycled. Please do 
not leave grass clippings on sidewalks where they can be a 
slipping hazard to pedestrians. Grass clippings can also end 
up in sewer drains, clogging the system.  

of Minnesota were 
on hand to wel-
come him home. 
Daughter Andrea 
James, also of 
Minnesota, was 
tied up with work 
and could not get 
away.  All three 
women are gradu-
ates of Berea High 
School. 
 

Carrie Isgro said the family was concerned when her 
father announced his plan to ride his bicycle coast to 
coast. ñHeôs not a planner,ò she said. ñMy mother did 
all the planning for their trips.ò Sister Kirsten Isgro 
seconded that. ñHe knew the starting point. He knew 
his goal,ò she said. He needed help to get from Point 
A to Point B. Kirsten put an ad in a cycling magazine 
asking for a riding companion for her dad. Bill Myers 
of Pennsylvania answered. He organized the trip, set 
up rest stops along the way and made sure they didnôt 
get lost. 
 

Isgro has always been physically fit. He played foot-
ball on the offensive line at Bowling Green State Uni-
versity. He coached football, track, wrestling and bas-
ketball for more than 20 years, retiring from the 
Cuyahoga Heights School District in 1995.  He also 
worked with Lee Tressel and Bob Packard at Baldwin 
Wallace University. He trained with a specialist and 
went on a diet before embarking on his trip. He con-
cedes that he did get a cortisone shot in his shoulder 
the day after he returned home. 
 

ñThe hardest part was the daily ride,ò Isgro said. ñIt 
got to be a routine and I took only one day off.ò He 
credits his bike for getting him through. The Miyata 
1000 is 30 years old with a steel frame and is heavier 
than most modern bikes, he said. ñI got a flat tire 
once. Thatôs the only thing that went wrong.ò 
 

ñI feel truly blessed and privileged,ò Isgro said. ñI am 
81 years old. I should not be doing stuff like this.ò 
 

Do something that inspires you, he advised those at 
his reception. ñChange your habits, change your life.ò 

Ron Isgro greets Alexis, the Southwest 
Hospice aide who helped care for his wife. 
�³I�¶m just grateful and relieved he�¶s home,�´��

she said. 

Thousands of miles raise thousands of dollars for hospice 
Biking 4,245 miles cross country was a grueling but 
exhilarating adventure for Ron Isgro of Berea. It also 
generated more than $20,000 for Southwest Generalôs 
hospice program. 
 

Southwest hosted a ñWelcome Homeò party for Isgro 
on Aug. 30 that was attended by scores of supporters, 
friends and hospital officials. 
 

Isgro, 81, a retired teacher and coach, began the jour-
ney in Anacortes, Wash., on June 14 ï his wedding 
anniversary - to honor the memory of his wife, Carol, 
who passed away two years ago. He finished on Aug. 
19 in Bar Harbor, Maine, a few days earlier than 
planned. He was aiming for Aug. 22 - the anniversary 
of Carolôs death. She had been cared for by Southwest 
Hospice during her final days and Isgro wanted to 
thank them in a unique way.  
 

His goal was to raise $10,000.  Donations eclipsed 
that. Latest count had the amount raised at $20,045. 
Christopher J. Burdon, executive director of the 
Southwest Community Health Foundation, called Is-
groôs project ñan incredible endeavor.ò Burdon said 
gifts continue to arrive and the Facebook page and 
link on the hospitalôs web site will remain active for 
the time being. 
 

Isgro told supporters that the ride was humbling and 
tiring but ñI fell in love with my country all over 
again.ò He said the scenery was breath-taking and he 
highly recommends a visit to Glacier National Park. 
He also met some incredible people. 
 

At one restaurant, he met a guy named Ed. Once he 
told Ed about his Ride for Hospice, the men ex-
changed phone numbers. ñCall me when you get 
home,ò Ed said. ñI want to be sure you got home safe-
ly.ò 
 

Another couple heard Isgroôs tale and wrote him a 
check for $100, Isgro said. A few miles down the road 
they met again. The woman asked Isgro for the check 
back. ñIt isnôt enough,ò she said. They added a zero to 
the total. ñThey gave me $1,000,ò Isgro recounted, 
incredulous. ñThese are complete strangers,ò he said 
tearing up. ñPhysical touch means a lot to people.ò 
 

Daughters Kirsten Isgro of Vermont and Carrie Isgro 

Network. Call (440) 234-6080 for a one-hour appoint-
ment. 
 

Berea man honored by Boy Scouts 
Raymond H. Bartlett of Berea has received the pres-
tigious Silver Antelope Award during the Boy Scouts 
of America national annual meeting in Denver. The 
Silver Antelope Award is given for distinguished ser-
vice to youth. Bartlett earned his Eagle Scout rank in 
1949. In his 55 years in Scouting, Bartlett has re-
ceived numerous awards and has served as a commis-
sioner. He volunteers in the community, especially 
serving military veterans. He is a member of the 
American Legion and the Rotary Club of Berea. 
 

City places moratorium  
on solar panel fees 

The City has placed a temporary moratorium on in-
stallation fees for solar panels on homes. Building 
and/or zoning permit fees for the installation of solar 
panels will be on hold through the end of the year 
while the City reviews its permit fee structure. Home-
owners who wish to install solar panels still must ap-
ply through the Building Department with plans, 
specifications and diagrams. The documents will be 
reviewed before a permit is issued. Installation of the 
panels will be inspected by a City building inspector. 
Only about 5-6 houses in the City now rely on solar 
power. 

First Energy warns about  
telephone scam 

First Energy Corp. is warning customers about a tele-
phone caller posing as an electric company employee 
threatening to shut off power unless an immediate 
payment is made using a pre-paid debit card such as a 
Green Dot card. Although First Energy may phone 
customers to remind them of payments past due, the 
legitimate First Energy employee will explain a list of 
payment options. If you receive a call demanding im-
mediate payment using only one specific option, con-
tact First Energy at (800) 589-3101. For more infor-
mation, visit www.firstenergycorp.com/
paymentoptions. 
 

Medicare open enrollment  
begins Oct. 15 

The Ohio Senor Health Insurance Information Pro-
gram (OSHIIP) offers information on Medicare for 
first-time enrollees and for those seeking to renew or 
change policies. It also can explain Medicare Ad-
vantage, Medicare Supplements and long-term care 
insurance. Go to ohio.gov or contact OSHIIP at (800) 
686-1578. Webinars for those new to Medicare will 
be 4 p.m. Oct. 7, 6 p.m. Nov. 14 and 4 p.m. Dec. 16. 
Go to https://attendee.gotowebinar/register to sign up.  
Jim Aust of OSHIIP will offer one-on-one consulta-
tions on Wednesday, Nov. 13 at the Active Senior 
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